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Catherine Heyne, Planner 

Legal 

Description 

All or a portion of Tract B Plat and Tract C Plat of 

Tracts A, B & C, Lands of Atchison Topeka & Santa 

Fe Railway Co & Lands of Hydro Conduit Corp, and 

Map 44 Tracts 74A, 74B, 74C, 75, 76A, 76B, 76C1, 

76C2, 79B2, 80A1, 80A2, 80B, 81A1, 81A2, 81B, 85, 

and 86 

 

Location 
Between Avenida Cesar Chavez and Woodward Rd 

SW at 2800 2nd St SW. 

 

Size Approximately 23 acres   

Zoning NR-GM (Non-Residential – General Manufacturing)  

   

Summary of Analysis 

The applicant is requesting a 30-day deferral to the June 20, 2024 EPC 

hearing to notify property owners west of the Bosque that were not 

notified and to clean up the proposed Site Plan based on revisions 

needed for staff’s review moving forward.  

The request is for a Site Plan - EPC to document an existing 

development and an upgrade to concrete mixers with mixer platforms 

and an operator’s room for a site that does not have an approved Site 

Plan. The request requires Site Plan – EPC approval because the 

subject site lies within the Railroad and Spur Small Area and is over 5 

acres adjacent to Major Public Open Space (MPOS). 

Compliance with IDO §14-16-5-2 Site Design and Sensitive Lands is 

required which includes a Cumulative Impacts Analysis. 

The subject site is within an Area of Change per the Comprehensive 

Plan and falls within the Airport Protection Overlay Zone. 

The Barelas and San Jose Neighborhood Associations were notified as 

required, but and property owners within 100 ft of the western 

boundary were not notified as required. A pre-submittal neighborhood 

meeting was held on March 14, 2024. There was public concern, and 

an Air Quality Complaint was filed with the Air Quality Division. At 

this time, staff is unaware of support or opposition. 

Staff agrees with the request for deferral. 
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